
                                                                 

‘Achieving Through Learning’                              NEWSLETTER 

                                                  Friday 26th February 2021 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

I am sure that by now you will all be aware of the Government announcement that all children 
will return to school from Monday 8th March. We look forward to welcoming the children back 
to school but understand that for some children and families, there will be some concerns 
about the Government's decision. As a school, we have to follow the Government guidance 
and we will continue to do everything we can to make the school environment as safe as    
possible for everyone.  
 
We have had good routines and systems in place since the very first lockdown in March 2020, 
and these will all remain in place. However, a full review of our COVID-19 risk assessment will 
be taking place and this document will be shared with you all as soon as possible so please 
look out for this on ClassDojo.  Please note that staggered start and finish times will remain in 
place as per before the Christmas break: 

Nursery -  9.00 - 3.00      Year 4 - 9.00 - 3.00 

Reception - 8.30 - 2.30      Year 5 - 8.40 -2.40 

Year 1 - 8.50 - 2.50      Year 6 - 8.50 - 2.50 

Year 2 - 8.30 - 2.30      SRB - 9.00 - 3.00    

Year 3 - 8.40 - 2.40  

As we return to school it is really important that EVERYONE adheres to the social distancing 
guidance while dropping off and collecting from school. Only one parent/carer should bring 
their child/children into the school grounds (anyone else with you will be asked to wait       
outside the school grounds) and we expect all children to remain with their adult AT ALL 
TIMES whilst on the school grounds i.e. no running off to play with other children while you 
wait. Parents/carers MUST remain at least 2m away from other parents/carers at all times. 
Face covering must be worn by all adults (except those who are exempt) whilst on the 
school grounds. In line with the Government guidance, primary aged school children are not 
required to wear face coverings. We will be monitoring all of these things closely and anyone 
not following this guidance will be challenged by school staff. This could result in you being  
unable to come into the school grounds which we really do not want to happen. We are not 
saying these things to be difficult but to keep everyone as safe as possible in line with our risk 
assessment. Please support us to keep everyone safe by following our rules. 

Finally, a huge WELL DONE to everyone for your hard work and effort during the latest      
lockdown. Whether you were accessing remote learning at home or coming into school as a 
key worker or vulnerable child, your contributions had not gone unnoticed. We know that it has 
not been easy and some days have been more of a challenge than others but together we 
have got through it. I really hope that there will be no further lockdowns to come but if there 
are, I know that we will get through it again together. On behalf of the entire staff team I would 
like to thank you for your support, and words of encouragement and thanks throughout. It is by 
working together that we ensure that our children receive everything that they need to be suc-
cessful, and that our school community continues to go from strength to strength. 

Take care and stay safe.   

Mrs Sarah Wilson (Principal) 



 

 

Reminder—See advice from the Citizens Advice Bureau below 
 
EU Nationals must have applied for settled status before the end of June 2021. 
  
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/benefits/claiming-benefits-if-youre-from-the-EU/

before-you-apply/check-if-you-can-get-benefits-if-youre-from-the-eu/ 

Reminder - BatteryBack.org        

We still collect old batteries and have just processed another collection. You can send in your batteries , just send 

them into the school office where there is a container. 

Dates for your diary 

2021 

Thurs 4th March - World Book Day 

Mon 8th March - 

School Re-Opens for Everyone 

Fri 19th March - Red Nose Day 

Fri 26th March School Finishes for Easter 

Tues 13th April Schools Open 

Summer Term Begins 

Pupil Asset Parents App 

We have moved to a cashless school where all payments for school lunches, break-

fast club and future trips can be made on the Pupil Asset Parents app.   

If you have not already please email the following to the school office : 

Your Name, Child’s name and your email address to : 

office@nla.eastern-mat.co.uk 

All future payments will be paid this way and no cash/cheque or bank payments will 

be accepted. 

You can start by downloading the following and complete the instructions: 

Pupil Asset Parent App 

Nelson Nursery 
 

We are now looking at September places for 
our Nursery class.  

Do you have a child who will be turning 3 
soon?  If so, you can fill out an application 

form with your session preferences.  
 

We accept the 15 and 30 funded hours the 
term after your child turns 3.  

However if you would like to pay extra, your 
child can start as soon as they turn 3.  

 If you would like to know more then please 
speak to Mrs Carman or call the school office 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizensadvice.org.uk%2Fbenefits%2Fclaiming-benefits-if-youre-from-the-EU%2Fbefore-you-apply%2Fcheck-if-you-can-get-benefits-if-youre-from-the-eu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Clisa.reynolds%40norfolk.g
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizensadvice.org.uk%2Fbenefits%2Fclaiming-benefits-if-youre-from-the-EU%2Fbefore-you-apply%2Fcheck-if-you-can-get-benefits-if-youre-from-the-eu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Clisa.reynolds%40norfolk.g


World Book Day this year is on Thursday March 4th and we will be celebrating it a bit differently this 

year, but you will have to wait to the day to find out exactly what we are doing! 

There is no need to dress up, but although we won’t be at school we can still have fun.  You will still 

be able to buy books for £1 and details of how to do that will be given to you on the day.  I’m really 

looking forward to reading them and hearing what you think of them.   

 





Nelson in Lockdown Goes Live! 
Yelpies class reporters, Downham Market correspondents.  

On 6th January, Nelson Academy, went online to help stop the spread of Covid 19.   

Families and staff from the Academy have been working together to ensure that    

pupils don’t miss out on their education.  

On 4th January, Boris Johnson Prime Minister announced the national lockdown to 

help stop the spread of the deadly virus, Covid 19.  Following the announcement of 

the latest lockdown, the government has required schools to provide as normal an 

education as possible for all students now learning at home.  Mrs Wilson, the Princi-

pal of Nelson Academy reported, “Everyone in the school is making a great effort.” 

Proud Principal, Mrs Wilson 

Teachers have setting work 4 hours a day and have been teaching live lessons online 

as well as posting pre-recorded lessons so that pupils learn no matter what.  There 

has been a mixed response from teachers.  They all agree that keeping contact with 

their pupils has been very important and developing new methods of teaching has 

been interesting.  Teachers have reported that their  working hours have increased 

and the extra work, however, has been stressful.  As one teacher reports, “My work-

load has increased dramatically since Christmas and I really miss the children.  How-

ever, they have improved their skills with technology and are loving seeing their class 

online.  “I would prefer to see my class in real life,” reported Mrs Galley, a teaching 

assistant at Nelson Academy.   

 

 



Families have been supporting their children as well as having their own work commit-

ments.  Many parents are finding it hard to help their children because they have their 

own working hours, but some have reported that live lessons have helped their chil-

dren and made their education progress. Mrs Wypior (parent of a year 5 child) report-

ed that it is extremely hard to support her child and do her own work, but parents are 

thankful that after almost a year of patchy learning, their children are now receiving a 

good quality education online. The upside though is that parents are having a more 

active role in their children’s education: Richard, father of 2, stated that on a positive 

note to home learning, parents can see what their children are learning 

 

Pupils, too, have mixed opinions on home learning.  Some enjoy being at home, work-

ing at their own pace, while others miss school and their friends. Some reported expe-

riences of loneliness, but say live lessons have helped to raise their spirits.  One pupil 

said: “Live lessons have helped me develop my skills in learning.”  Keyworker children, 

who are in school most days of the week, also report missing their friends.  “I think 

this is monotonous that I can’t see many friends,” reported Bernadetta, a pupil who is 

in 3 days a week.  

 

Many messages of support and thanks have been received by the school from grateful 

parents. Nelson Academy is looking forward to reopening on 8th March when children 

will be able to meet up with their friends and teachers once again.  

 

Year 5 reporting from Nelson Academy, Downham Market, Norfolk 



COMIC RELIEF RED NOSE DAY  
Friday 19th March 

Red Noses £1.50  
Red noses will be on sale in school in the week leading up to the 19th March. Children 
should bring their payment in to classes and noses will be delivered there. 
This Red Nose Day, there are 10 brand new Red Noses! Well, 9 red noses and one super 
rare gold nose, all of which are the most fantastically fun group of woodland creatures 
you have ever met. These noses are no ordinary Red Noses, they are all 100% plastic 
free. These are, without a doubt, the greenest Red Noses we’ve ever created. 
And to add to the fun, each Red Nose has its own home in the great outdoors. Carefully 
open your nose box to reveal your nose character, then turn the box inside out and build 
your nose its very own treehouse. 
COMEDY CAPE-RS 
In addition to buying a nose, we are asking you to become a superhero for the day com-
plete with a cape/ and or mask. Come up with a comedy superpower and add decora-
tions to your outfit to match you powers e.g. spaghetti-slurping, disco-diva-ing, recorder
-blowing, playdough-designing… you choose!  

 




